Superintendent’s Report

August 27th, 2012
        I.
     School Opening Report
I’m very pleased to report that everyone is in a set routine with teaching and learning being the primary focus!  New staff to the district seem to have a great deal of potential, ECE is being carefully monitored with several initiatives considered to make the program more efficient, transportation routes have been well received with modifications to some salaries to further promote efficiency, maintenance contracts are currently being discussed and K-prep data will be released shortly.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 25th – OVEC; Shelbyville
August 17th – FFA Awards Ceremony; Louisville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Tax Hearing
Currently set for Thursday the 6th at 6:30 at TES.  Also, we will be considering a general design and basic infrastructure needs for the new elementary while ending the evening in Executive Session to receive feedback on the ECE mediation case and quite possibly discussing the appraisal value of the Porter Property if completed by then.  As it relates to the tax hearing, I will be recommending an increase based on needs as well as the lack of state and/or federal revenue that provided us the luxury of not accepting an increase last year.  Currently, I’m in the process of placing a price tag on the initiatives going forward as Vicki and I continue to analyze and project contingency balances and allocation reductions that will result if we do nothing to increase the revenue stream.
         VI.    SBDM/BOE Academic Achievement Session
Although we have recently completed our 3rd work session of the year, we need to consider the format for the annual SBDM/BOE work session emphasizing academic achievement.  In the past, we have experienced this session as a part of the general meeting in October and have also pulled this item as a stand-alone work session.  What is the pleasure of the BOE this year as it relates to format? 
        VII.    ACT/Graduation Rates

As it relates to the Academic Achievement Session, you will notice that although we have experienced drastic increases in the past relating to academic scores, we are also susceptible to drastic decreases as evidenced by the release of recent ACT data which means will still have much work to do in order to succeed at high levels consistently.
      VIII.     Entrance Age Procedure

We have had the opportunity to utilize the early childhood assessment and Kindergarten check-list on two separate students to dictate age appropriateness of students requesting Kindergarten services.  One child is currently receiving services while the other is not based on the results.  In consideration of the policy, I think it wise to also include a cut-off date for the request so that in the future, requests are not considered once school is already in session causing possible candidates to miss the beginning of school pushing them even further behind.

      IX.
     Vocational Considerations

On Friday, August 31st, SCHS administration and possibly myself will be traveling to Dry Ridge to visit the new Vocational School in Grant County.  Now in my 6th year, I’ve never been satisfied with vocational options for our students and believe we need to begin thinking outside the box in order to provide these services to our children.  Within the next month, I expect the outline of a plan to be presented utilizing the auxiliary gym at SCHS as a vocational wing as we move forward with College and Career Readiness initiatives.
  

